
Maunby, Newby Wiske and South Otterington Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held at 7.00pm on Wednesday 21st May 2025 at South Otterington Village Hall, South Otterington, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9HG 

Present: Councillors: E. Branson-Burke (Chairman), K. Murray (Vice Chairman) H. Ellis, C. Cook, K. Bowe and M. Halderthay 
Clerk: D. Robson-Booth. Four Members of the public

PGL Representative: Ross Hocking
	Item
	Annual Parish Council Meeting Minutes
	Action                                       

	1.

2.

3. 

4.

5.


	Appointment of Officers

a. Chairman

H. Ellis and K. Bowe nominated E. Branson-Burke and he accepted. 
b. Vice Chairman

E. Branson-Burke and C. Cook nominated K. Murray and he accepted the role.
Apologies 
C. Newton, M. Stokes and North Yorkshire Councillor A. Wilkinson.

The chairman approved the apologies. 
Chairman’s Report
Chairman’s Report 2024/2025

A new council year ahead, yet the exact things that plagued us at the beginning of last year seem to roll on. It’s almost like the film, Groundhog Day. We have been lucky enough to have had the support of a dedicated Parish Clerk/Finance Officer in Debbie Robson-Booth, together with a team of regular councillors, Chris Cook (Vice Chair), Ken Murray, Mark Parvin-Stokes, Howard Ellis, Celia Newton, David Gillson (Resigned). Invigorated by the re – emergence of a stalwart in the guise of Keith Bowe and a newcomer Michael Halderthay. Constant support from our local councillor Annabel Wilkinson. Regular attendance by representatives from PGL to address ongoing concerns and an increased attendance at many of the meetings by members of the community has made for a better environment. I would like to personally give my thanks to all of you, your support and input has been very much appreciated. Despite concerted efforts we are still looking for a replacement which currently we can after advertisement, co-opt a Newby Wiske representative. Anyone interested should in the first instance contact the Parish Clerk Debbie Robson-Booth. Several planning matters including amendments to the Lovell, Porch house, Mill farm, PGL are still under consideration with decisions yet to be made. I get the feeling they will drag on for some time to come yet. Others including the massive addition of 60 spaces at the caravan site and the container in Parvins field have been withdrawn. Building on the Lovell development is well underway, not without some obvious divergence from the original submitted and approved conditional full planning permission. The footpath traversing Peggy’s field has been closed a year now and the upgraded diversion is said to be reopening in July of this year. Work is in progress with the new Noise Management plan submitted by PGL to create a better environment for the Newby Wiske residents. A meeting is planned for the 23/5 with the planning enforcement team. This will be attended by members of the Parish Council and our local councillor. To cap it all a change of use of agricultural land at Otterington Park Caravan site for a further 60 caravans was submitted. Objections and reports were submitted and today this application has been withdrawn. Initial stages of the New North Yorkshire Plan have already begun; I attended a Teams meeting this week where initial outlines were given after the launch of the official site. To date there have been 1700 parcels of land put forward throughout the county for consideration. Input on the website is requested to assist in the development of the plan. This year saw the reinstallation after refurbishment of the pump in Newby Wiske, gratitude to the financial assistance afforded by Annabel. Following on we are in the process of acquiring another speeding sign again with financial assistance from Annabel, this will hopefully promote safer driving in the villages. Once again, this year I am pleased to say we were able to refrain from increasing the precept again this year and see from Debbie's financial report that we are almost at break even with our finances, with a healthy balance to enable further community investment. 

Eric Branson-Burke
Financial Report 
1st April 2024 – 31st March 2025

Bank Balance 1st April 2024 - £15,556.53

Bank Balance 31st March 2025 - £19,468.42 (including £3,374.23 Infrastructure Levy)
Total Income for 2024/2025 – £12,197.09

· Precept £6,800

· Way leave £3.45

· VAT Reclaim £2164.23 (period up to 31st March 2024)

· PAYE Refund £67.28

· Infrastructure Levy £1662.13

· Grant £1500

Total Expenses for 2024/2025 - £8285.20

The largest expenses,

· Clerk’s salary and expenses £2618.32

· Grass cutting £1974.00 (Not including VAT)

· Bench Repairs £465.00

· Parish Council Clear Insurance £421.48

· YLCA Annual Sub £322.00

· Village hall Hire £154

Grants

We have received a £1500 grant from the Locality Budget towards purchasing a VAS sign at a cost of £4147.50 plus VAT. All of the grant money and infrastructure levy money will be used to cover the cost. 

Precept

The Parish Council decided to set the precept at the same amount of £6,800

VAT

I have reclaimed the VAT for the period 11th April 2022 – 7th Feb 2024 and £2,164.23 was paid into the bank account in April.

£414 is due for this period.

Infrastructure Levy 2025

A breakdown of expenses is logged and the sum of £3,374.23 is available funds. 
£726.73 will be left after purchasing the VAS.

Review Parish Council Insurance

With effect from renewal date, Local Council policy will be underwritten by Ecclesiastical Insurance Office plc, part of the Benefact Group.
The parish council reviewed the cover and are satisfied that the cover is adequate. They decided to stay with the same company taking advantage of a price fix for three years.
Next meeting 7.00pm on Wednesday May 2026 TBC at South Otterington village hall, South Otterington, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9HG
Chairman Signature………………………………. Date………………………..
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